
The men employed by the P.E.I. - 
Public Estates Improvement - branch 

of the Lands Department were responsible 
for creating and upgrading of all the roads 
in the Eungella area, from approximately 
1929 to 1941.

Some local folk referred to the P.E.I as the 
“Peaceful Engineering Institute” - whilst not 
the correct name, it portrayed the essence 
of the work accurately. 

Several hundred men were initially camped 
in Eungella. These workers were given 
employment during the depression times, 
towards a worthy cause. Similar work 
was being carried out in other parts of 

Queensland, especially in the ranges 
further North, opening up the country for 
logging and farming. 

Later on, camps of 200 - 300 men 
were established at various locations on 
Dalrymple Road and at Crediton, as roads 
in those areas progressed. 

The original roads around Eungella were 
built with manual labour using picks, 
shovels, mattocks, axes and crosscut 
saws. Horse drawn drays, ploughs and 
graders were the work vehicles,  
with trucks being used later on.

“When the PEI came up there and put all the roads 

in, there were 400 Irishmen who put those roads 

in by hand. They used two horses, Dandy Dick and 

Nellie. They pulled a plough and then they had a 

grader with a little Caterpillar in it, that used to 

push it along and then they’d pull the logs off the 

road with the Caterpillar, [just] roll them off.”

Des Patullo - Interview with ABC Rural (2006) 

IMAGE DESCRIPTIONS:

1. Eungella PEI tent houses in 1938  
    - photo from Dulcie Dearness (nee Wrench) 

2. PEI camp Dalrymple Rd ca 1930s 
    - photo from Jim and Daphne Clews

3. PEI camp - Old’s Ranch (mess hut for workers)  
    run by Mrs Alice Old Dalrymple Rd, ca 1930s 
    - photo from Jim and Daphne Clews  

4. John Thomsett photo from “The Rooftop Garden” Page 9 

5. Extract from “The Rooftop Garden” Page 45 

6. Des, Warren and Melvin Patullo with truck and logs
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Visit www.history.eungella.com.au for more information.

Images were contributed to the “Step Back in Time - Gathering Eungella’s past” 
project by past and present residents.


